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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Criminal Records


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Sheldon Baugh


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Circuit clerks and law enforcement agency records.


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS


The bill provides a mechanism for a person convicted of a non-violent Class C or Class D felony to have any record of the conviction expunged.  The convicted person can petition the convicting court no sooner than 10 years after completion of his sentence or probation, whichever is later.  The petitioner must file a $25.00 court fee with the petition.  If the petitioner meets the necessary conditions for expungement, the court will order the sealing of all records relating to the case, both records in the custody of the court and other agencies, including local law enforcement agencies.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST



The effect of this bill is indeterminable.  The number of persons who will apply is indeterminable and the cost to local law enforcement officials is unknown. The Department of Corrections has produced a study of the likely impact of this bill upon its budget.


The Department of Corrections believes that there are 2,140 persons to whom this law could initially apply, who completed their sentence or probation in 1988.  This would be the first group of persons eligible for the expungement.  The department postulates that only 10% of these persons, or 214 people, would take advantage of the law.  The Department of Corrections estimated that it would take 642 man-hours of labor to review each file and expunge the records, at a cost of $5,500.  There is no available estimate of how much it would cost local law enforcement agencies to accomplish this task, but it ought to be roughly similar.


Further, the Department of Corrections pointed out a non-economic cost associated with the enforcement of this act.  That is, certain, files would no longer be complete, or certain information would not be accessible.  The department felt this would have some negative consequences.  Without a complete file certain actions could not be justified later in a court of law.  This could apply to local law enforcement agencies, as well.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	John Dobson, Administrative of the Courts; Bill Clark, Department of Corrections. 
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